

INDIAN ACRES CLUB OF THORNBURG, INC CAMPGROUND NEWS

NOVEMBER 2024

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.INDIANACRES.ORG OR CALL US 540-582-6314

FROM THE DESK OF THE DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS:

HAPPY FALL! I hope everyone had a fun Halloween weekend. It was certainly festive around the campground with the many events. Thanks to the amazing volunteers and staff members for always going above and beyond.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR:

- Fall cleanup: Saturday, November 9th and 16th. Bag up your leaves with biodegradable bags and once your leaves are bagged, call the office at 540-582-6314 to get on the list for pick up. A dumpster will be available behind the trading post for other debris items. Please do not dispose of tires, propane tanks and mattresses in this dumpster (use the Berkeley Landfill for these items).
- The IACT Board of Directors meeting is Saturday, November 16th.
- In observance of Thanksgiving, our offices will be CLOSED from noon on Wednesday, November 27th Friday, November 29th. We will resume normal business hours on Saturday, November 30th.

The holidays are upon us, it's hard to believe that Thanksgiving is just around the corner and Christmas close behind it. Remember the Clubhouse and Trapp Farm are available to rent for your holiday gatherings. Contact the office at 540-582-6314 for your booking.

I hope everyone has a wonderful Thanksgiving!

Thank You Janet Sheldon, IACT Director of Operations Jsheldon@indianacres.org



"MAY YOU CELEBRATE
THE THANKSGIVING
DAY WITH LOVE IN
YOUR HEART,
PROSPEROUS VISION
IN YOUR MIND, AND
GRATITUDE IN YOUR
BEING. THANKSGIVING
WISHES TO
EVERYONE!"



RECREATION NEWS 540-582-6314 OPT #7

Greetings from the Recreation Department:

Fall is in full-swing, and we are ready to continue offering enjoyable activities for the IACT families during the month of November.

On Sundays, at 1:00pm, Rec center will offer Fall sips and paint (flavors such as apple spice, hot apple cider, hot chocolate any other yummy Fall sips will be featured); while supplies last.

On Saturdays, we will be offering fall arts and crafts, an air hockey tournament, fall scavenger hunt, Thanksgiving arts and crafts and begin decorating for the Winter season.

A big thank you to everyone who helped make Halloween 2024 at IACT the best ever.

**We reserve the right to close and/or collect equipment 15 minutes prior as we will be spraying disinfectant, reorganizing the areas, and wiping down all of the equipment and supplies.

(Please see the detailed flyer for more information pertaining to November happenings)

Donations of gently-used or new prizes for folks of all ages are needed to help fill up the Bingo/prize cart/ and offset the Children's Christmas party. Thank you in advance for anything you can do ©.

***December 14, 2024 - Save the Dates:

The Adult's Christmas party will be held at the clubhouse.

ಆ

The Children's Christmas party will be held at the Recreation center.

Please see Carolyn Washington-Newman or any staff @Rec for any activity suggestions and/or concerns.

Sincerely yours, Carolyn Washington-Newman #IACTREC Director Happy Thanksgiving to you and your family

BARCODE PASS REMINDER

Last November, we upgraded to a barcode membership pass system. As of November 1st, 2024, we have removed our mag-stripe card readers from the gate, therefore, we will no longer be accepting the old mag-stripe passes. If you have not upgraded, we kindly ask you to come to the administration office for your free upgrade of your passes.

SITE CONTROL NEWS 540-582-6314 #2

SECURITY NEWS 540-582-5532

Halloween is all over and the new Season Has Begun.

I would like to welcome our new Site Control Committee members and can't wait to see what the new year brings.

2024 to 2025 will be an amazing year and opportunity to continue to get out beloved Indian Acres cleaned up for the Spring season. Remember if you have some time and would like to clean up a lot in your Glen or even other Glens feel free to get with the Glen Chief or reach out to Me in the Site Control Department and we can help that happen. Many have reached out in the past few months about things in your Glens and others that you see. Yes, it

is a process that I must follow but we appreciate all the help we are given in the situation of abandoned lots. Hundreds of letters went out the last few months for unsightly lots and we shall continue with those throughout the new season as well.

If you have not had a chance to look at the New Site Control Manual, I suggest that you do so. Some changes were made that benefit the property owners. The biggest one most property owners was excited about was the increase in Structure sizes.

The new structure's size is 256 sq ft.

EXCEPT DOCKS that remains at 200sq ft.
As always, my email is open to all if you see something you think needs to be addressed, please feel free to reach out to me. Everything thing that comes into this office as either a complaint or compliment about a property owner is kept 100 percent private.

Again, thank you for an amazing 2023-2024 Season and let's see what 2024-2025 brings.

Happy Camping Everyone,

Maggie Gomez

Site Control Director
IACTSITECONTROL@INDIANACRES.ORG

PERIOD:September October 15, 20)24	G e n 1	G 1 e n 2	G e n 3	G 1 e n 4	G 1 e n 5	Glen6	G 1 e n 7	G e n 9		G e n 1		1	1	G 1 e n 1 6	1	1	Trading Post	Tonto Dr
INCIDENTS	Total																		
Animal Control	1													1					
Assist Fire & Rescue	2											2							
Theft																			
Assist Law Enforcement	9	1		1	1		3	1							1		1		
Domestic																			
Vandalism																			
Driving Intoxicated																			
Vehicle Accident	1	П																1	
Pool Disturbance																			
Medical Emgergency	10	1		2	1			2		2			1				1		
Dog Not On Leash	1													1					
VIOLATIONS	Total																		
Speeding	16														1				15
Unattended Fire																			
Failure Stop or Yield																			
Trespass																			
Lights (at Funstead)																			
Admission Violation	11					1		2	5				1	2					
Tampering w/ Riser																			
Refusal to Obey OFC	1		1																
Vandalism																			
Unlicensed Vehicle																			
Theft Of Electricity																			
Opprobrious Language	2									2									
Reckless Driving																			
Underage Driver	1		1																
Aiding & Abetting																			
Illegal Parking	1														1				
Unregistered Vehicle																			
TOTALS		Γ																	
INCIDENTS	24]																	
VIOLATIONS	32	1																	

RULE SPOTLIGHT

SECTION 33 - GAS MOTORS IN LAKES

1. JET SKIS (ELECTRIC AND GAS) ARE NOT PERMITTED ON ANY OF THE IACT'S LAKES. INDIAN ACRES LAKES ARE NOT ADEQUATE IN SIZE TO ALLOW ANY WATERCRAFT W/ HIGH SPEED.

2. PADDLE BOATS, CANOES, KAYAKS, JON BOATS AND PONTOON BOATS ARE APPROVED WATERCRAFT IN INDIAN ACRES THAT ARE POWERED BY ELECTRIC MOTORS ONLY. NO GAS MOTOR IS ALLOWED ON ANY BOAT IN ANY POSITION WHILE SAID BOAT IS IN ANY IACT LAKE.





Bag up your leaves with biodegradable bags and once your leaves are bagged, call the office at 540-582-6314 to get on the list for pick up. Bags are available at the office (while supplies last) A dumpster will be behind the trading post for other debris items. Please do not dispose of tires, propane tanks and mattresses in this dumpster (use Berkeley Landfill for these items).

Berkeley Landfill

Directions from IACT: RIGHT on RT 606, travel for 1.3 miles LEFT on RT 645, travel for 1.2 miles RIGHT on RT 646 Berkeley Landfill is directly ahead on the left. 540-582-5504

Contact us for more details 540-582-6314 or www.indianacres.org



\$10 ADULTS \$7 FOR KIDS

NOVEMBER 2024

UPCOMING EVENTS AT INDIAN ACRES

REC CENTER HOURS

FRIDAY: 3PM-10PM SATURDAY: 12PM-10PM SUNDAY: 12PM-5PM

NOVEMBER 1ST-3RD

FRIDAY IST:

MOVIE NIGHT AT THE REC 7PM SATURDAY 2ND: FALL ARTS & CRAFTS IPM SUNDAY 3RD:

FALL APPLE CIDER SIP & PAINT AT REC IPM

SATURDAY: 12PM-DUSK SUNDAY: 12PM-5PM

JUMPING PILLOW HOURS

FRIDAY: 3PM-DUSK

NOVEMBER 29TH-DEC 1ST FRIDAY 29TH:

CLOSED FOR THE HOLIDAY SATURDAY 30TH:

WINTER CRAFTS AND CHRISTMAS TREE DECORATION IPM SUNDAY 1ST:

WINTER HOT CHOCOLATE SIP & PAINT AT REC IPM

NOVEMBER 8TH-10TH

FRIDAY STH:

MOVIE NIGHT AT THE REC 7PM

SATURDAY 9TH:

KEY TOURNAMENT AT 5PM WITH TROPHIES

SUNDAY 10TH:

FALL HOT CHOCOLATE SIP & PAINT AT REC IPM

NOVEMBER 15TH-17TH

FRIDAY 15TH:
MOVIE NIGHT AT THE REC 1PM
SATURDAY 16TH:
FALL SCAVENGER HUNT 12PM
SUNDAY 17TH:

FALL APPLE CIDER SIP & PAINT AT THE REC IPM

NOVEMBER 22ND-24TH

FRIDAY 22ND:

MOVIE NIGHT AT THE REC 7PM <u>SATURDAY 23RD:</u> HANKSGIVING ARTS AND CRAFTS 2PM

SUNDAY 24TH: FALL HOT CHOCOLATE SIP & PAINT AT REC IPM

RULE SPOTLIGHT

- ANYONE UNDER 10 YEARS OLD MUST BE SUPERVISED BY
- PLEASE REMEMBER TO CHECK THE JUMPING PILLOW RULES BEFORE ENTERING TO MAINTAIN A SAFE JUMPING EXPERIENCE.
- NO ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES/MARIJUANA USE INSIDE THE REC CENTER
- ANY PERSON WANTING TO CHECK OUT EQUIPMENT MUST HAVE A VALID IACT PASS

SAVE THE DATE

DECEMBER 14TH

CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY AT REC 2PM
ADULT CHRISTMAS PARTY AT CLUBHOUSE 8PM-12AM

Thomks Giving



P.O. BOX 232 THORNBURG, VIRGINIA 22565







November 1, 2024

Dear Members of the Indian Acres Family and Fellowship:

As you know, for the Religious Life Fellowship Services and special events have come to the end for this season. We wish to thank you all who are attending and supporting our "PRAYER CIRCLE" meetings on Thursday evenings @ 7:00pm via Free Telephone

Conference Calls. Thank you for those who attended our Bible Study this fall. Thank you for your prayers, your time, your ideas and valuable encouragement. Even though the Chapel Services ended for this Season, please continue to pray for the Religious Life Council as they plan for the Chapel Services and other Special Fellowship Activities for the next season.

Please check the RL Facebook, IACT bulletin and IACT weekly Blast etc. for complete and updated event information.

Those of you who have suffered losses, our prayers are with you and yours. If you or someone you know need prayer, encouragement, support, please JOIN our "PRAYER CIRCLE"



"PRAYER CIRCLE"

Thursday @ 7:00pm weekly by <u>Free Telephone Conference Calls.</u>
Please contact:
410-262-7792 for Contact information

GOD BLESS YOU AND YOURS!!!

NOVEMBER 2024 GLEN NEWS

GLEN 3

Because of the great weather and how big Halloween has become, the golf cart parade was bigger than ever with over a hundred and fifty participants. Glen 3 had 16 golf carts, two floats and a tractor. The glen won 2 ribbons and several individual lots won ribbons also. It was great to see so many new Glen 3 faces in the parade. Glen 3 sold quilt raffle tickets at the flea market and funnel cakes at the Tee Pee. Glen 3 camper, Valery Millar won the quilt drawing. Other IACT Halloween events rounded out a busy Saturday which was full of fun activities for kids and adults.

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday. Thanks to all our Veterans out there too!

The Glen Chief makes periodic visits to 'the Acres' and if he sees anything 'funny' in the glen, he will go through the Admin office to notify you. If you want the Glen Chief to check something on your lot, please feel free to leave a voicemail on his cell phone (703-919-6291).

Remember to please REMOVE your leaves to Berkeley Landfill (directions at the Gate Attendants shack) and please do not blow your leaves into the lake or onto another property owner's property.

IACT has scheduled a Fall Cleanup for Saturday November 9th and November 16th. You may obtain biodegradable bags from the Admin office while supplies last. You need to call Admin (540-582-6314) on the Friday before and tell them your Glen and Lot number for maintenance to pick up your bagged leaves that are in the biodegradable bags. There will be extra dumpsters available for trash and household items located behind the Trading Post.

Keep watching the official IACT Facebook page (https://facebook.com/groups/indianacresthornburg) and the email blast sent out for any more fun activities coming in the off-season such as the New Year's Eve event that has happened in the past and for the cleanups. If we see anything, we will repost it on the Glen 3 Facebook page.

If you are new to Glen 3 or have not done so yet, please request to join our Glen 3 Facebook page (www.facebook.com/groups/glen3navajo). It is strictly for Glen 3 property owners ONLY.

We would like to thank the Indian Acres staff for another successful camping season.

GLEN 18

Hello Glen 18!

Hope everyone is doing well! I wish you and your family A

Happy Thanksgiving 🦫🌞

Lekesia Johnson-Glen Chief

